June 29, 19843,

Dr. Porrest C. ulﬂ.

Departument of Fhysioal Mmutlm,
University of Xensas, =
Lawrencoe, Lansas.

Dear Sir:

Anmring your request for a progress report on the
swimming pool filter, after meking a thorough inspection of
the under-drain system of this filter the writer finds that
it is & lateral system of small pipes imbedded in ocanocrete.

Due to the many years of service this tank would not
stand the terrific hammering necessery to remove this under-
drain. For this reason we must use extreme caution in ro-
tapping the under-drain system for new strainers. 7This is
necessary and takes much more time than if the tank were in
good condition. This tank could not possibly be replaced at
this time, and should anything happen to 1%, it wuld be im-
pnlubh to operate the mm:sg pool. ,

For this reason we are taking the time necessary w
be cautious and put the tank in an operating condition for
you through this emergenoy. I could not state positively that
this filter will be operating by July lst, but I belleve I can
state positively that it will be operating by the end of the
woek of July lst. We regret that the conditions meke it ip-
possible to hurry this work, and assuwre you that we will put
forth every effort %o get youwr plant in operation as soon as
possible. The new pump and all of the piping to be replaced
have been installed and are ready to operate, and all that
remaing to be done is replacing the under-drain system. The

matter of replacing the sand and gravel will teke less Than
half a w.

Trusting that this answers what you wish %o lknow, I am

s - Cordially yours,



